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TOWN OF DILLON 

PRAC MEETING MINUTES 

 

REGULAR MEETING 

MONDAY, JUNE 7, 2021 

5:00 p.m. 

DILLON TOWN HALL 

 

 

CALL TO ORDER 

The regular meeting of the PRAC Committee of the Town of Dillon, Colorado, was held on Monday, 

June 7, 2021, by electronic participation through the Microsoft Teams application. Interim Chair,  Eric 

Nicholds, called the meeting to order at 5:06 pm. Committee members present were Mimi Motahari and 

Lucinda Burns. Staff members present were Scott O’Brien; Public Works Director, Staff Liaison, Karen 

Kaminski, Town Council, and Michelle Haynes, Recording Secretary. 

 

APPROVAL OF THE MINUTES OF MAY 3, 2021, REGULAR MEETING 

The approval of the June 3, 2021, meeting minutes were moved to the following meeting because there 

was not an adequate quorum in attendance. 

 

NEW BUSINESS (Public Hearing) 

Scott O’Brien: Public Works Director, reviewed the Bonnie Boex Memorial with Committee 

members present. Scott read a letter in favor or the Memorial from Committee Member, Louis 

Skowyra. Tyler Johnson, Denver Water made a brief presentation on what the Water Board would 

like to see regarding a memorial for Bonnie. Tyler agreed a memorial bench or plaque would be 

best. Discussion of caring for the birds and resources needed will happen in the future with 

Carolyn Skowyra. 

 

Scott O’Brien presented a Memorial Day Recap to the PRAC Committee. Scott presented the idea of 

moving the Ceremony to the Amphitheater in future and the committee was in favor of the idea. This 

discussion will happen again when the whole Committee is present. 

 

Scott O’Brien presented Town Park Master Plan Phase 1 Improvement Schedule  and gave a 

Town Construction update to the PRAC Committee. The committee had no questions. 

 

OLD BUSINESS (Public Hearing) 

Scott O’Brien gave an update on the SCoMBA project and discussed the concept of pedestrian 

walkways from Dillon Valley into Dillon for future conversation. 

 

PUBLIC COMMENT 

Scott Vinas, 615 Piney Acres Circle stood in front of the Committee to express his concerns about a 

potential walkway from the Piney Acres development to the Dillon Ridge Development. He was informed 

this is a County decision and he would nee to follow up with them. 

 

ADJOURNMENT 

There being no further business, Interim Chair,  Eric Nicholds adjourned the meeting at 6:24 p.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted,  
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Michelle Haynes 
 

Michelle Haynes 

Administrative Assistant  


